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TO: All Agency Heads, Agency Human Resource/EEO Representatives 
 
SUBJECT:  Veteran Preference - New Law and Policy 

 
===================================================================== 

 
 In the last legislative session (the Second Regular Session of the 127th Maine 
Legislature), Chapter 438 of the Public Law repealed the current veteran preference 

statute and replaced it with a new, more widely applicable preference.  The new law 
(Title 5 M.R.S., Section 7054-B) provides that, in filling any position in the classified 

service, the employing agency shall offer an interview to any veteran or gold star 
spouse who meets the minimum qualifications established for the position.  This law 
becomes effective on July 29, 2016. 

 
 This preference applies to all positions in the classified service, whether filled 
using the Bureau of Human Resources’ employment registers (also known as the 

“competitive” process), or through a direct hire process.  In all cases, any qualified 
veteran or gold star spouse who applies and qualifies for a vacancy must be offered 

an interview.  Please ensure that managers responsible for recruitment activities are 
aware of these requirements. 
 

 In order to ensure consistency in the application of this preference, the Human 
Resources divisions of each of the Service Centers and agencies have designated a 
staff member to serve as the point-person for inquiries regarding application of the 

veteran preference.  Information and training has been provided. 
 

 In addition to this new preference, Executive Order 2016-002 directs the 
Bureau of Human Resources to develop a policy by which any veteran who applies for 
a job with the State of Maine, self-identifies as a veteran or service member during 

the application process, and is ultimately not hired for that job receives guidance on 
other State of Maine openings for which that veteran may qualify to apply.  In 

accordance with that directive, any veteran who applies for a job with the State of 
Maine and is not selected for that job should be referred to the Bureau of Human 
Resources at (207) 624-7761 or at www.maine.gov/bhr if they would like guidance on 

other State of Maine openings for which they may be qualified to apply. 
 

S/  Joyce A. Oreskovich 
Joyce A. Oreskovich, Director 
Bureau of Human Resources 

http://www.maine.gov/bhr
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